COLUMBIA

May 5, 1938

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

Doctor Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I have just been examining the radio material which you sent me some time ago, and I find it very interesting. Let me congratulate you on doing a fine piece of work.

I was glad to run across you in Atlanta, and sorry that I did not get to spend more time with you. I hope, however, that we will have opportunity to get together frequently in the near future.

Cordially yours,

Darwin A. Hindman

Chairman

DAH/b